THE AMEL ] A concours b/ELEGANCE Il

Narrative of Index 616 for the Amelia Island Concours d’Elegance

The dates and times of closure are:

e Saturday, March 4, 2023 6 AM-7PM
e Sunday, March 5, 2023 6 AM—7PM
Location:

Intersection of A1A/South Fletcher Ave and Amelia Island Parkway

Plan:

There is no exact FDOT Design Standard. In meeting with Esther Murray, FDOT Maintenance Permits
Coordinator in Jacksonville, we contacted Cindy Tramel in the Lake City FDOT office and they both
agreed FDOT Index 616 was as close to what we intended and | could use that for reference.

We are looking to close the northbound through lane of A1A/South Fletcher Ave, starting where the
northbound left turn lane begins to the white stopping line at the intersection with Amelia Island
Parkway (a distance of 135 feet.) There would be cones in place on the white line separating the turn
lane from the through lane. The left turn lane from northbound A1A/S Fletcher Ave onto northwest
bound Amelia Island Parkway would become a through and turn lane.

Entrance into the closed northbound lane on A1A would be controlled by a Nassau Sheriff's Deputy who
would only allow shuttle buses from Dana’s Limousine to enter. A second Nassau County Sheriff’s
Deputy would be at the north end of the closed lane to control the entry of the shuttle buses back into
traffic (this intersection is already controlled over the event weekend by the Nassau County Sheriff’s
Department.)

Right Lane Closed Ahead signs would be placed 400 feet south down A1A/S Fletcher Ave.

If necessary a lit tele-sign could be used further south on A1A/S Fletcher Ave to inform drivers of the
lane closure. Also, a Nassau County Sheriff’s vehicle will be on the side of the road south of the closed
lane and its lights could possibly be turned on while the lane is closed to alert people.
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